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The Honorable Fred Patton, Chairperson 

House Committee on Judiciary 

Statehouse, Room 519C-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Patton: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2450 by House Committee on Judiciary 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2450 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2450 would amend the Kansas Clean Indoor Air Act to include vaping of tobacco-

derived products.  The bill would define “electronic cigarette” and include the use of an electronic 

cigarette to the definition of smoking. 

 

 The Kansas Department of Health and Environment states the fiscal effect of HB 2450 

would be negligible.  Necessary changes to implement the bill would include updating the website, 

signage redesign to include vaping language, and language changes in outreach materials could all 

be accomplished within existing resources. 

 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Larry L. Campbell 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

cc: Dan Thimmesch, Health & Environment 

 Lynn Robinson, Department of Revenue  


